
 

 
 

 
395 Express Lanes Construction Update – January 2018 

 
Construction activities are underway in the I-395 corridor between Edsall Road in Fairfax County to Eads 
Street in Arlington County. The following activities are what the surrounding communities can expect in 
the upcoming weeks: 
 

 Demolition of the guardrail, barrier and median along the eastern shoulder of the I-395 HOV lanes 
from near Edsall Road to Eads Street that will allow crews to start construction on an additional 
travel lane in the HOV lanes 

 

 Establishing temporary traffic controls to form a construction area for the installation of sound 
walls near Seminary Road 

 

 Beginning clearing and drainage work for construction of sound walls near Seminary Road. 
Clearing of trees and shrubs is necessary to install the wall and to allow crews the opportunity to 
access the wall for maintenance in the future 

 
Drivers are advised to travel safely and pay attention to on-road signage if traveling in this area during the 
closure. Visit http://www.395ExpressLanes.com to view additional lane closure information and to sign up 
for e-newsletters and traffic alerts. 

http://www.395expresslanes.com/

